NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 2nd SEPTEMBER 2019 

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones  Cllr.S.Steel  

 Mrs.J.Childs.    

1.
Apologies for absence.

None.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Public Participation
Major Alasdair Goulden of the Queens Regiment Association addressed the council to advise them of planning permission that will be received from SBC.  Mayor Goulden explained that the trustees had purchased part of the old scramble track fields on the boarder of Newham Village/Straight Hill Norton.  This will be used as a horticultural rehabilitation centre for soldiers.  It will be a non-residential project. Fruit trees will be planted along with raised beds for wheelchair users.  Major Goulden explained that some soldiers suffer and are not so fortunate to settle into civi street therefore this kind of project can help them immensely.  The Parish Council were very impressed with the plans and wished Major Goulden good luck with the venture.
5.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 1st July 2019 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.

6.
Matters Arising from Minutes.

None

7.
Parish maintenance Update.


Pot hole had been repaired outside Boucher & Sons Farm entrance Lewson Street


Mud had been cleared from the triangle Lewson Street/Norton Lane


Fly tipping had been removed from Stone Crossing Buckland

Natural England had contacted Legal & General again stating that the thistles along with the ragwort now need treating.
The PC had contact KCC as Legal & General had ignored several requests from the PC to cut back the dead foliage in the hedge along  Lewson Street.

No headway had been made with removing the trees from the soak-a-away in Provender Lane. Mr. Hugh Boucher explained that there will be a delay due to permission being applied for as it is so close the road.
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KCC had posted notices through both 1 Wheelwrights Cottage and Myrtle Cottage in Lewson Street advising that the overhanging hedges onto the highway needed to be cut back within 28 days.  Both householders had complied.


Two drain covers at the bottom of  Norton Lane had been replaced.

SBC had been contacted and a request to clean the drains had been made.  This had been carried out.


SBC had been contacted as the rubbish bin on the corner of the sports field was over flowing. This has now been emptied.


SBC had advised that the litter pickers which had been requested by the PC will shortly be ready for collection.

8.
To consider any planning applications received to date.

None
9.
Councillor's Reports.


None

10.
Correspondence.

A request from Citizens Advice Bureau had been received requesting a donation.  The PC agreed to donate £25 as in previous years.

11. 1
Finance.

Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 02/09/2018

   

 £  12.    00


C.S.Mitchell Ltd., -  Annual lamp post maintenance




 £266.    88


CAB











 £  25.    00

11.2    The balance of the bank account on 1st July was £6987.11p.
12.
Any other Business.


None.
13.
Items for next Meeting.


None.
14.
Date of Next Meeting.   Monday 11th November











  Meeting Closed 8.55pm
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